## PARISH OF ST BRÉLADE

## **PARISH ASSEMBLY**

Minutes of an Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Brélade held in the Main Hall at the Parish Hall, St Aubin, St Brelade on Tuesday 26 April 2022 commencing at 19:20 hours.

Chairman of the Parish Assembly:  Convening Notice:  1. Minutes of Previous Assembly:	Mr Peter John Norman, Procureur du Bien Public, presided over the Meeting.  The Convening Notice was read by the Parish Secretary.  The Minutes of the previous Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Brélade held on Tuesday 22 February 2022 were adopted after a proposal to take them as read by Mr Arthur Morley, which was seconded by Mr Jonathan Renouf. The Chairman asked for a show of hands and with all those in favour, the Minutes were approved
2. To consider an application for a Bailiff's Annual Entertainment Permit (P49) by Korina Powell (Secretary) in respect of "the Old Court House", Le Boulevard, St Aubin, holder of 1st and 3rd Category Liquor Licences:	The Chairman advised those assembled that this item had been withdrawn from the proceedings by the Company, the Liberation Brewing Company.
3. To approve expenditure from the Property Reserve Fund not in excess of £15,000 for the refurbishment of the bathroom on Flat 1 of the Parish Hall:	The Chairman advised the meeting that the bathroom in Flat 1 needed total refurbishment. It had been some time since any changes had been made to it. Mr Johnathan Renouf asked if that sum was enough for what was being considered. The Chairman advised that the sum was more than sufficient to do the work. Mrs Enid Quenault, a previous Connétable of the Parish said that she thought that nothing had been done to the bathroom since the very late 90s. It was time to refurbish.  The Chairman asked for a show of hands in favour of the proposition and the vote was carried unanimously.
	As the Meeting was being drawn to a close, Mrs Helen Miles asked if the item withdrawn from the Assembly by the Old Court House meant that they could not serve

alcohol. The Chairman explained that this application was in relation to entertainment only.
There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all for attending and declared the meeting closed at 19.28 hours.
The Chairman reminded those attending that it was the funeral of the late Dot de la Haye the following day and that the Municipality were all invited to attend.
Signed: Dated: P J Norman Procureur du Bien Public